
LaGasse Medal Nominations
(Non-Landscape Architect Category)
c/o Carolyn Mitchell, Honors & Awards Coordinator
American Society of Landscape Architects
636 Eye St., NW
Washington, DC 20001

Re: Nomination of Tupper Thomas for LaGasse Medal

Dear Executive Committee and Trustees,

It is with enthusiasm that I nominate Tupper Thomas for the LaGasse Medal. In light of her decades-long dedica-
tion to and leadership of Prospect Park, such an honor recognizing “notable contributions to the management and 
conservancy of natural resources and/or public landscapes,” seems custom made.

The 1970s economic crisis in New York City had a devastating effect on its park system. This included Prospect 
Park in Brooklyn, which during that time barely resembled the 19th Century idyllic haven created by Frederick Law 
Olmsted and Calvert Vaux, considered by many the crowning achievement of the partnership. It suffered from 
general neglect and had evolved into a blighted refuge for vandals and drug dealers. Park attendance reached an 
all-time low in 1979. This was the situation that Tupper, with a background as an urban planner, walked into when 
she became park administrator a year later. 

Tupper immediately and tirelessly worked to get people back in to the park by improving its public image and 
making it safer. While understanding the importance of respecting the park’s cultural heritage and restoring its 
beauty, she knew that when it came right down to it, what was most important for the park was its potential for 
enhancing people’s lives.  She also understood that the band-aid approach to maintenance and restoration that 
the Parks Department was capable of on its own could not get the job done.

In order to make a bigger difference, she co-founded the public-private partnership, the Prospect Park Alliance, in 
1987. This was modeled on the example provided by its more famous neighbor, the Central Park Conservancy and 
is perhaps her greatest professional achievement. Through the non-profit organization the process of revitaliza-
tion was formalized and the door was opened to needed contributions from wealthy donors, corporations and 
grant awards. An annual budget of $200,000 in 1987 has grown to over $8 million today thanks in large part to her 
success as a fund raiser. Even with a far less affluent adjacent population than Central Park, she has been able to 
supplement City funds enough to make significant improvements to the park’s 585 acres. The Lake, Nethermead, 
Long Meadow, the Parade Ground, and the Ravine– among others and all significant landscapes– have been 
restored to the vision of Olmsted and Vaux by a staff of landscape architects, horticulturalists and other profes-



sionals assembled under her leadership. The success of any public landscape can be seen through the people 
who enjoy it. In 1980, an estimated 1.7 million people visited Prospect Park every year. Today that number has 
swelled to over 9 million. 

I should point out that I do not know Tupper personally. I worked for the Central Park Conservancy in the 1990s 
and have seen the results of her work on many visits to Prospect Park, but I have never had the privilege of 
meeting her. Yet it was still important to me to make this nomination. In my role working for a historic landscape, 
albeit a far less significant one, I have long been inspired by her and her accomplishments. She exemplifies the 
values inherent in landscape stewardship and puts on display as clearly as anything I can think of the power of 
professional passion and the difference a single person can make.   

Since 1987 Tupper has worn two hats - as the park administrator for Prospect Park and the president of the 
Prospect Park Alliance. This year she announced her retirement from both. Although it will probably always be 
considered an “Olmsted park,” the significant legacy she will leave behind cannot be denied. Hers will be mighty 
big shoes to fill. I believe now is the appropriate time for ASLA to recognize the significant contributions she has 
made to our profession and to one of our most important landscapes by presenting her with the LaGasse Medal.

Thank you for your consideration in this nomination.

Sincerely,

Mark H. Hough, ASLA
Campus Landscape Architect 




















